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Parking collections are largely a product of PCO staffing, which was very low at the 
beginning of 2015 but has steadily increase. DPW anticipates that collections will 
continue increasing in upcoming months due to new PCOs continuing to come on-
board. 
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DPW reported that an additional class of PCOs should be trained and in the field by 
early July. 
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DPW reported that a radio system manufacturer will be coming in to repair inoperable 
flashers with signal issues. The department also reported that an additional 5-10 
flashers are in need of new bulbs. DPW will use the summer months to make repairs 
so that the system is operational once school is back in session. 
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EMS reported that calls for service in Q1 2015 were up 8.9% from the previous year, 
though due to staffing issues a significant number of calls had to be rolled over. 
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EMS reported that their collections rate is much higher than under the previous 
vendor. 
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The City is currently in negotiations for a contract that will allow NOPD to write e-
citations. Once the contract is in place, there will be a 3-6 month implementation 
period. 
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The reported collections in 2012 and 2013 are an overestimate by approximately 
$100K per month due to an overpayment that has been refunded. 
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The Occupational License renewal deadline for 2015 was later than in past years, and 
the Bureau of Revenues anticipates that collections later in the year will account for 
the YTD decrease. 
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The Bureau of Revenues has experienced staff shortages, leading to a decrease in the 
number of audits completed. The Bureau is currently working to re-staff the audit unit, 
and is working with outside auditors to increase productivity. Audits completed by 
outside parties should be complete toward the end of 2015. Payment for the contracts 
will come from the collections received from the audits. 
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Field visits could fall below the target later in the year due to staff turnover. 
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The City is holding an adjudicated property auction in early July. 
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Collections were lower than in past years due to fewer payment periods in April 
compared to 2014. 
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Risk Management reported that the light duty program for injured employees is up 
and running, which should decrease Worker’s Compensation spending. 
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Risk Management reported that there are approximately 1,100 open claims. 
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There was a significant increase in health expenditures in April. Human Resources is 
working on a claims audit to identify causes and trends in these claims. 
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Utilities expenditures are down due to streetlight conversions to more efficient LEDs 
and a decrease in fuel prices. DPW reported that the conversions are nearly complete. 
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The increase in fuel usage for the Police Department is due to new stations and an 
enhancement of the Municipal Training Academy. Some fuel adjustments may be 
needed for NOPD usage. 

38 


